
Adult Leader Meeting                                February 22, 2005 
 

1. Scout Sunday: 2/27; Carl Lundstrom to do Calling Post to everyone. 
There will be an insert of the Troop’s history in the Church bulletin. 

2. Kayak Trip: 3/10-3/13; 17 Scouts and 6 adults. There will be basic 
training on the river for the younger Scouts. ASMs are Mark and 
Robin Neas for the younger Scouts. Ferrell for the older Scouts. For 
the younger Scouts, they may have their gear delivered to their 
campsite. Mark Neas will talk to John regarding younger Scouts.  

3. SSD/SA: 2/26-Safe Swim Class at the VSC. 
4. Recertification: 2/24, Thursday At Roswell Street Baptist Church for 

Adults. 
5.  Matt Frazier and Ben Trimmer are going to help with games at the 

Camporee in April. James Poole agreed to be the ASM for the 
Camporee, Todd Trimmer is the Adult in Charge, and Kyle Hughes is 
the Scout in Charge. OA Tap Out; 11 Scouts and 2 adults will be 
tapped out. 

6.  Junior Leader Training: 3/26. A sign-up sheet was put out last night. 
4 out of 8 Scouts from the JLT that was canceled have signed up. 

7. New Scouts: 7 from Davis; 5 from Garrison Mill; 2 from Rocky 
Mount; 2 from Mountain View; and 1 from Keheley. 

8. Dirk McNealy’s Court of Honor: 2/27 at MVUMC at 4pm. He is 
continuing to be active after Eagle, so we should support him and 
encouraged the Scouts to attend. 

9. Cumberland Island: We need an ASM for this trip. Mary Pfau is the 
Adult in Charge. 

10.  New Scout Campout: 4/15-17. It will be the same as last year. 
Allatoogna site 2 & 3. Sam and Dennis are cooking. This is for all 
new Scouts, their parents, Troop guides and other adults interested in 
helping Janet Earnest. 

11. Den Chief Training this Sunday, 2/27. 
12. Summer Camp: 40 Scouts signed up. (39 solid). All but 2 have paid 

their first deposit. 10 adults going (Robin Neas, Jim Landers, Jerry 
and Russ Richstein; Tim Watkins and Mark Neas (half a week); 
Caron Frazier and Vickie (New Scout Parents). #1 Priority is 
Instructional Swim for any Scout who does not pass the swim test. 
They will accept swim checks from own Troop if signed by a 
lifeguard. March 21st is next payment. Pamela will register the Troop 
on March 1st. She must have camp schedule by 2/25 from each Scout. 



If there is a conflict with Summer camp, the Troop can set up for the 
Scout to go to camp at a different time or a different camp. 

13. Pine straw: Orders due on 2/28. 19 flower baskets sold so far. Sales 
for pine straw are lower this year. 

14. Engineering MB: 2/26 16 Scouts and 3 adults.  
15. Roundtable: Janet Earnest and James Poole to attend. Pamela holds 

the list of who has signed up to go to the Roundtables each month. 
16. Backpacking trip: 3/18-20. 8 Scouts have signed up, 3 are first timers. 

3 ASMs(Kenny, Cindy, Dietmar and one of the Pfaus) for the younger 
Scouts. Ferrell and possibly Sean for the older Scouts. 1 trail is 8 
miles and one is 11 miles. There will be a backpack checkout.  

17. Josh Franz has completed all of the AT in Georgia. Way to go! 
18. New Leader Training: 4/28 New Leader Essentials at RSBC. 
19. Tom Bolger here to talk about Wood Badge. Final Training for Scout 

Leaders. 21st Century teaches how to put a team together and 
accomplish goals; conflict management; and leadership skills. Fall 1 
and Fall 2 Classes. It is open to all Boy Scout, Cub Scout and Venture 
Leaders. For information, you can call Tom @ 404-731-1132. 

20. Summer Camp Physicals: 4/30. Class 3 is needed for high adventure 
courses and all adults over 40. Good for 1 year. $2or$3. 

21. Troop Elections:  In May. ASPL may become SPL; he is trying to find 
an ASPL. Green Bar highly recommended for ASPL or SPL. Scribe 
position will be open.  

22. Quartermasters are working on a card system to check out and check 
in equipment. Tom Lynch is helping these Scouts get gear straight. 
Troop needs shelves for the Shed. 

23. Youth protection issue is to go in Red book. 
24. Court of Honor in the Fall: Red Top this year. Try to get the picnic 

pavilion #1, the one next to it, and the pioneer site for camping. We 
want to have the site to our self. 

25. Friends of Scouting: To be announced at the March Parent Meeting. 
We need an adult to be in charge of this. We will have someone to 
present the information. 

26. First Aid: Try to reserve the Aquatics Base for the weekend of June 
24th-26th. Will need adult help in teaching First Aid. See Pamela 
Roberts. 

27. Uniform Inspections: District Inspection due next month but will not 
be advertised as to when. 

28. Northern Tier Trip for 2006. Mark Neas will put out information and 
find out if there is any interest among the Scouts for this trip. 



 


